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DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ERCOT GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE MEETING

ERCOT Met Center

Austin, Texas

9:30 a.m.

January 29, 2002

Pursuant to notice duly given, the Meeting of the Governance Committee of the Board of Directors of the Electric Reliability Council of Texas, Inc. convened at approximately 9:40 a.m. on January 29, 2002.

Chair John Stauffacher called the Meeting to order. 

Meeting Attendance:
	Richard Ross
	AEP

	Mark Dreyfus
	Austin Energy

	Jerry Stapp
	Big Country Electric Coop.

	David Carpenter
	Brazos Electric

	Steve Bartley
	City Public Service

	Denise Stokes
	Competitive Assets/FPL Energy

	Doug Keegan
	Constellation Power Source

	John Stauffacher
	Dynegy

	Mark Bruce
	Electric Utility Restructuring Legislative Joint Interim Oversight Committee

	Margaret Pemberton
	ERCOT

	Michelle Mellon-Werch
	ERCOT

	Jim Verna
	Exelon Generation

	Jim Harder
	Garland Power & Light

	Todd Kimbrough
	Green Mountain Energy

	Bob Wittmeyer
	Longhorn Power

	Ross Phillips
	Lower Colorado River Authority

	Charles Knight (by phone)
	NRG

	Suzi McClellan
	OPUC

	Steve Madden 
	Oxy

	Brenda Harris
	Reliant

	Howard Daniels
	Reliant Energy 

	Trent Carlson
	Reliant Resources

	Walt Shumate
	Shumate & Associates

	Jo Campbell
	STEC

	Wendell Bell
	TPPA

	Angela Kennerly
	TXU

	Tom Rose
	TXU


John asked that everyone introduce himself or herself and state what organization they represent.

Background of Committee

John then introduced Margaret Pemberton, General Counsel of ERCOT, and asked Margaret to give the background and history of how the committee was created and why.  Margaret explained the background and history of the committee; the governance changes that occurred in 2001; and the scope of the committee.  Margaret also offered to ask the general counsel of the other ISOs/RTOs to come and discuss with the committee their governance structures and the strengths and weaknesses of those structures. 

Explore Meeting Expectations of Attendees

John Stauffacher then discussed the informal structure of the committee that is open to all market participants and opened the discussion to any comments.

A discussion followed in which the attendees discussed the exploration of other governance structures including an independent board.  The discussion included those factors that may affect the perception of the need or lack of need for an independent board; market participants participation in the decisions made; oversight by the PUCT; the Board’s ability to respond quickly to problems that arise; and the experience level of the market and ERCOT systems and operations.  

John then stated the general consensus of the committee, which is that the current Board structure is working well, the governance structure allows for input from market participants at many levels and that it is too early to evaluate or consider the effectiveness of the changes that were just made effective in December 2001.

Future Actions
The committee then decided that it would invite other ISO/RTO groups to learn more about other governance structures.  They asked Margaret to plan a one-day panel/discussion tentatively scheduled in June inviting representatives from two ISO/RTOs to provide an overview of their structure and answer questions from stakeholders.  The committee also asked Margaret to invite ERCOT stakeholders that are familiar and active with each of those markets to address the stakeholder perspective.

Tex-La Corporate Membership

Jo Campbell and Bob Wittmeyer mentioned that a sector definition in the Bylaws needs to be adjusted to allow Tex-La to regain its status as a Corporate Member in ERCOT.  The 2001 change in the Bylaws inadvertently excluded Tex-La in the sector definitions. Margaret Pemberton will draft the changes and submit them to the Committee for its review at the next Committee meeting. 
If issues arise during the year, Committee attendees and all market participants are welcome to send their issues or ideas for changes and/or clarifications in the Bylaws or in the governance structure of the Board to Margaret Pemberton at mpemberton@ercot.com.

The Meeting was adjourned at approximately 11:20 a.m.  Margaret will follow up in April to schedule a convenient meeting time tentatively scheduled for June 2002. 

__________________________________

Margaret Pemberton, Corporate Secretary
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